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June 19, 2020 
 
 
RE: Use of SW0797, Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Compliant Transit Buses by entities in 

states other than Oklahoma 
 
 
An inquiry was submitted to the Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) to ascertain if  
entities in States other than Oklahoma could utilize Oklahoma Office of Management and Enterprise  
Services (OMES) Statewide Contract 797, ADA Compliant Transit Buses.  ODOT requested an opinion of 
Robin Meyer, OMES Legal Counsel and Dan Sivard, OMES State Purchase Director.  Both have  
concurred that the solicitation for SW0797 does not prohibit entities in other states to utilize SW0797  
if the other entity purchasing rules allow this.  The supplier must also agree to sell to the particular entity. 
 
 
Thank you for your patience as OMES reviewed the solicitation and any potential impact to Oklahoma  
organizations that utilize the Oklahoma mandatory contract. 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact: 
 
Jennifer Hankins 
(405)708-1846 
 


